FBUA British Committee 
www.ufba-fbua.com
Minutes of the meeting of the British Section Committee of the


Franco British Union of Architects held on Wednesday 17 April 2013



at 6.30pm at the offices of Purcell, Bermondsey, London



Present:

	Michael Morrison (President)
	 MM
	Howard Nash
	HN

	Ralph Carpenter
	RC
	Mark Potter
	MP

	Derek Montefiore
	DM
	
	


1
Apologies


Apologies had been received from Alain Baird, Charles Dorin, David Le Lay, Tony Hickman, Cedric Mitchell, Charles MacCallum, Johnny Devas, Tom Ryland, Yasmin Shariff, Jean Symons.
2
The Minutes of the Last Meeting


Minutes of the meeting held on 6 February 2013 were accepted as a true record of that meeting.
3
Matters Arising


There were various matters arising from the previous minutes. The majority of these were noted and had either been dealt with or would come up on the agenda.
3.1
It was agreed that DM would continue to send the minutes of the meeting to Gabriel Epstein and that HN would reassure him that no subscription is needed. 
Action HN
4
Education
4.1
It was agreed that Mathew Bell was the British student for the 2013 bursary. HN would write to him formally about this (though he already knew the position informally from RC).
Action HN
4.2
It has been suggested to Philippe Riviorard that Gary Dupont might be a good candidate for the French bursary of 2013. He was interested in making a comparative study of Garden Cities in France and the UK.
4.3
The next ‘British Bursar’ would ideally be appointed at the March 2014 Joint Committee meeting in London. This means that advertising needs to be carried out in the autumn of 2013 with shortlisted candidates interviewed in February 2014. 
Action MP
4.4
It was noted that Johnny Devas (JD) was very busy with the internet and would appreciate help with the Education brief. MP said he would be willing to take over this role and would discuss the current position with JD.
Action MP

4.5
It was noted that sending posters to schools probably did not address the way that most modern students get their information. MP said that he would take soundings from the students in his office as to the best means of communicating the bursary in November/December this year. He would bring a proposal to the next meeting. 
Action MP
5
Finance
5.1
Apologies had been received from Cedric Mitchell (CM). He had sent an update of the current financial position which is attached to the minutes. It was noted that the Joint Committee had made a loss of £928 which pretty much wiped out the surplus on the Norwich Reunion. The reason for the loss was questioned (though it was noted that the Joint Committee weekend often makes a loss). There would appear to be three reasons:

i. 
The late change of restaurant at the British Museum meant a rather more expensive lunch on the Friday

ii. 
The cost of the dinner at the AA was £3 per head more than expected (or initially advised) 

iii. 
There was no charge to members for a ‘drinks reception’ (because of the cash bar) where there is often a chance to recoup any loss.


It was noted that the Union’s finances look pretty healthy and the general view was that the overspend was not a major concern.

6
Membership
6.1

An application had been forwarded by David le Lay (DleL). Peter Jenkins (of Inskip and Jenkins) had applied and his membership was approved. HN described the process from this point:

i.
Peter Jenkin’s name is added to the mailing list and he is invited to all future events


ii.
His membership will be approved at the Joint Committee in Paris in October

iii.
He will be presented with his medal at the West Country Reunion in May 2014


It was suggested that DleL write to Peter Jenkins to explain the process.
Action DleL

6.2
The question of committee members (for the British Committee) was discussed. There are five members who have not been secretary or president (Cedric Mitchell, Anthony St Leger, Charles MacCallum, Allan Baird and Yasmin Shariff). Ideally the committee needs at least one more.

There are some hopes that Liz Barrol might be persuaded to join. Other names canvassed were Ghada Al Madfai and Roger Minot. MM to ask them.
Action MM

6.3
The consolidated membership list was reviewed (with thanks to Tom Ryland (TR)) and it was noted that various members could supply missing email addresses:

DM
Ronald Biggins




Neil MacFadyen


MM
Peregrine Bryant



Peter Carey




Michael Chambers




Giles Downes




Leonard Manaseh


RC
Sherbun Cantacuzino


HN
Donald Cheney




Robert Franklin




David Gray




Brian Jones




Tom Manning




Helen Philips




Roger Stephenson




Anne Thomas


Barbara Potter
Jean Moya


It was also felt that it would be possible to get email addresses for Maxwell Hutchinson and Paul Koralek from the web. This would mean only six members without email addresses.

Action DM/MM/HN/RC

7
Website
7.1   

The website was discussed and DM queried how to get access. The other members present confirmed that access worked for them. It was suggested to DM that he will need authorisation the first time he logs in to the members area at www.ufba-fbua.com and this can be obtained from JD. Once access has been given it can be repeated with a password of individual’s choice.
8
Events
8.1
It was generally agreed that the Joint Committee events in March had gone well. Many thanks were offered in their absence to Yasmin for facilitating the evening at the AA; to Charles for masterminding the catering arrangements and to Benjamin Mouton for giving the lecture. It was generally agreed that the evening at the AA had been a great success and it was hoped that this can be repeated in the future.

There was some discussion over the cash bar – which had been arranged to avoid problems of students and ICOMOS members from attending a drinks reception they had not paid for. It was generally felt that this could be managed as all members are well known to each other and it was suggested that for any future event the ‘paying’ drinks party be arranged.

8.2
Details of the Lyon Reunion had been circulated by TR. There will be 48 British members and their partners going to Lyon.

8.3
Future Joint Committee and Reunion locations and dates were discussed. It was noted that the dates are fixed, but it was thought that TR has yet to finally decide between Plymouth and Exeter. The committee members present reiterated their willingness to help in any way they can. From the collective past experience the key points are to fix a location for the gala dinner and the hotel. The other arrangements can then follow on. TR was already in contact with DM over a possible gala dinner location in the Royal Citadel in Plymouth. TR is also in contact with Adrian Gale who lives that part of England.
Action TR

9.0
Any Other Business

9.1
HN said that he had a meeting set up with the archivist of the British Architectural Library at the V&A Museum. They might be prepared to take the FBUA archive.
Action HN
9.2
The question for the next British Secretary was formally raised and Ralph Carpenter said he had agreed to this role – for which all present offered their thanks.
10.0 
Dates future meetings

10.1  

Tuesday 18 June – Chelsea Arts Club


Tuesday 17 September - Chelsea Arts Club



Tuesday 19 November – Chelsea Arts Club



Friday 15/Saturday 16 March 2014 – Joint Committee in London – location to be advised.
Michael Morrison
President
24 April 2013
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Also :  Marie Christine Gangneux – Secretary to French Section
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